MINUTES

PLUMBING AND PIPING WORK EXAMINING BOARD

NOVEMBER 16, 2004
The “Continuing Education” special meeting was called to order by George C. Sima, Chairman, 
at 9:50 A.M. in Room 117 of the State Office Building, 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut.
Members Present:

George C. Sima, Contractor, Chairman
James Piccoli, Contractor
Charles E. Appleby, Sr., Contractor

Roger Stolting, Contractor




Joseph Carr, Journeyperson
Members Absent:

Richard J. Messina, Sr., Journeyperson

John R. Sullivan, Public Member
Board Vacancies:

Two Unlimited Journeypersons





Three Public Members

Board Counsel Present:
None

DCP Staff Present:

Richard M. Hurlburt, Director





Nelson Leon, Board Secretary
Public Present:

Jean Connaufton, CT ABC




Paul Gray, CT ABC




Frank J. DaCato, Local 777
Note:
The administrative functions of this Board are carried out by the Department of Consumer Protection, Occupational and Professional Licensing Division.  
For information contact Richard M. Hurlburt, Director at (860) 713-6135.
CONTINUING EDUCATION
The Board reports on feedback received relating to continuing education offerings are  

inaccurate, referencing wrong license categories, incorrect subject matter and lacking OSHA 

subject matter as well. 
The Board references advertisements from ABC and IMITI, which lacks OSHA subject matter and  reference the (IPC) International Plumbing Code book which has not been adopted by Connecticut Yet. Connecticut has adopted the International Residential Building Code, which incorporates and does have plumbing for the residential side. Connecticut has yet to adopt the International Plumbing or Mechanical Code.  
The Board expressed concern about the inconsistency of information being advertised, such as inaccurate code adoptions and subject matter references. The Board would like an opportunity to review submittals received by DCP in order to identify and correct any discrepancies found within the filings.
Director Richard Hurlburt presented the Board, as a reference guide, the Electrical Board continuing education curriculum outline which addresses specific subject matter to be utilized for Electrical continuing education course offerings.  

The Board expressed an interest in creating mandates for institutions providing plumbing continuing education course offerings and establishing a more detailed curriculum outline in order to strengthen the required subject matter utilized by these institutions. 

The Board will be provided with continuing education submittals from teaching institutions for their review. The Board will also continue reviewing of next years format for continuing education as well.  

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:05 A.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Nelson Leon
Board Secretary

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 16, 2004, at 9:30 A.M. in Room 117.
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